Minutes of LDWA London Group AGM, 25 February 2014

Present

Susan Cannell, Janet Chapman, Adam Dawson, Chris Dent, Laurence Foe, Catherine Fox, Chris Ketteringham, Keith Lane, Paul Lawrence, Pawan Nandrajog, Gordon Parker, Douglas Robinson, Margaret Romanski, Marita Sanders, Roderick Smith, Paul Tilley, Lonica Vanclay, Susanne Waldschmidt, Dave Williams

Apologies

Paula Buckton, Lois Elliott, Clare Kirkbride, Ted McCabe, Steven Muster, Don Newman, Godfrey O’Callaghan, John Pestle,  Steve Plested, Ali Pretty, Colin Saunders, Landy Tong, Alan Warrington
1. Minutes of last meeting
Approved. Any matters arising would be dealt with under the rest of the agenda.

2. Secretary’s Report

Margaret reported for Landy who could not attend the meeting. She said that London now used the national database of members rather than using its own separate database. This was much easier. There had been an increase in numbers which now stood at 394 primary members and 219 associate members – 613 in total. However, this was likely to drop by about 100 around the end of March when members who had not renewed were removed from the database.
Margaret then proposed a change to the byelaws to reflect the new system. This was approved by the meeting. There was a request that the byelaws/constitution should be put on the website and this was agreed. 



Action: PN
3. Treasurer’s Report

Copies of the audited accounts had been distributed beforehand. Douglas said that there had been an excess of income over expenditure of £145 and the club now had £3278 in the bank. There was a question on the £100 for the Lou Shepherd Memorial. It was explained that £100 had been donated to a cancer charity in memory of Lou who had died during the year.
Douglas tabled a note on progress in spending excess club funds:

· Repair of the Toposcope on Pitch Hill. Surrey group had decided to go ahead and do this on their own. No need for London to be involved

· Memorial bench to Tony Youngs on Pitch Hill. Friends of the Hurtwood had refused this

· Replacing a broken style on Games 100 route at Woldingham. Surrey CC had initially been positive but failed to follow up the initial contact and the idea has been dropped
· Replacing broken styles on the London Loop near Holwood Farm. Bromley Council had been very positive but the Rights of Way Officer never followed it up. Susan Cannell said that she walked with Bromley Ramblers and thought that its old Chair had personal contact in the Council. She would be happy to speak to him about this. This was agreed by the meeting. 
Action: SC
· SELSAR – South East London Search and Rescue. Link to its website: http://www.selsar.org.uk/. Douglas had been in contact with the Chair and they would be delighted if we made a donation. For £500, for example, they would get 4 team bags and 4 self-heating blankets. No-one at the meeting had ever heard of SELSAR and had not had any contact with it. There was some concern that it might be more of search for missing persons organisation than a search and rescue for walkers in distress. It was agreed that the Committee should look into this and, if it was content that SELSAR’s work was relevant to the LDWA, then it could donate an amount of £500 to it. 

Action: Committee 
There was also agreement that the committee could spend up to £1000 if there should be any definite proposals for replacing styles with kissing gates. Action: Committee
There was also a suggestion that we might make a donation to the Ramblers if they were planning to do some work which would be relevant to London, such as maintaining footpaths. It was agreed that the committee should investigate this and decide whether to offer any support or not. 


Action: Committee
It was also agreed that we might offer physical help in path clearance and the committee will also look into this.



Action: Committee
4. Walk Secretary’s Report

Margaret reported that we had a full programme with a walk every weekend until October. There were a lot of different walk leaders and a good balance between Saturday and Sunday walks. There was also a good spread in different directions around London. We had a full programme of summer evening walks and the winter evening walks have proved to be popular. Only concern was the low turnout on many walks. The average number on most walks was just 12-18 people.

Margaret wanted to express her gratitude to all the walk leaders. 

5. Social Events Report

Lonica reminded the meeting that we had no social secretary but still managed to hold a number of social events, e.g. meals, concerts, weekends away and the evening walks. She asked for volunteers to organise further events. She would do one and Susan Cannell also volunteered. 



Action: LV, SC
6. Newsletter Editor

Lonica read out a report from Ali. The newsletter had moved to being more of a web based one. It tried not to duplicate what was in Strider or on the London website. It came out between Striders. It tried to include more personal views and experiences from members. Everyone approved of the new style. Lonica reminded everyone that more contributions were always welcome.


Action: All
7. Website Report
Pawan said that they now used the national template. The website was updated every second Friday, if possible. The Facebook page now had 160 members, all LDWA members. So far he has not taken out any lapsed group members.

Pawan proposed setting up a Meetup group. This might be a way of attracting more and younger members. It was hoped that some who came to the walks might subsequently join the group. It would cost about £100 per year. The committee was in favour of trialling it. The meeting approved this and it will be trialled with 3 or 4 walks this year.





Action: PN
8. Founders Report

Gordon reported that we had 192 entries, the lowest since 2 distances were introduced. There had been 151 starters, the weather possibly putting off some entrants, with 9 non-finishers. The walk made a surplus of about £500 and he recommended no increase in fees in 2014.
Gordon also reported that Adam Pode will take over the organisation of the 2014 walk with Kate Pode handling the entries. Chris K and Susan C will do the catering again. He also recommended using SI Entries again. The meeting agreed Gordon’s suggestions and thanked him for organising the walk for the several years. [I know that we didn’t actually formally thank Gordon but we should !]
9. Future Challenge Walks

· 2014 hundred: Susanne Waldschmidt is organising London’s running of a CP. Already has 14 volunteers but would like 3 or 4 more. She has laptops, first aid kit and there will be a couple of cars. A couple more cars would be useful. The CP is at about 90 miles so will not open till Sunday. She is planning a walk on the Saturday and meal in a pub on the Saturday evening. 

· Lonica said that Kent group were organising a 100 km walk on 26-27 July and are looking for help at the start/finish. An email will be sent out looking for volunteers.

· 2015 hundred: East Lancs already have all the help that they need and London is not running a CP.

· 2016 hundred: Douglas reported that Dorset have asked if London would be able to help with the start/finish. We needed someone to take on the coordination of this. Susanne W said she might but would wait until this year’s 100 was over.  

10. Election of Committee

· Ali Pretty had said that she was willing to continue as Newsletter Editor and this was unanimously approved.

· Pawan Nandrojog said that he was willing to continue as Website Officer and this was unanimously approved.

· Roderick Smith was willing to stand as Treasurer and this was unanimously approved.

· Adam Dawson has said that he was willing to be Walks Secretary but cannot start until the autumn. Margaret is willing to continue until then. This was unanimously approved.

· Douglas said that he would be willing to be Secretary and this was unanimously approved.

· Catherine Fox said that she would be willing to be Chair and this was unanimously approved.
Lonica thanked the old committee for all its work and thanks were also expressed to Lonica for acting as Chair.

Lonica suggested to the group that we should look at the terms of appointments to the committee, especially of the key office holders, to try to ensure that we do not lose too many at any one time in the future – this year Chair, Secretary, Walks Secretary and Treasurer were all leaving at the same time.
11. Motions from Members

None have been received

12. Group 20th Anniversary in 2014
Rob Myers is organising a SEW to follow the first walk that the group did. He is also planning a walk in Essex which would be based on the first weekend walk that the group did. Lonica asked members to think of other ways to commemorate this anniversary. Susan C suggested a weekend away at a YH. 

Action: All
13. AOB

There was a suggestion that we get a present for Landy and Steve when the baby is born. This was agreed.
Douglas Robinson
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